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CLC Appoints New Vice President of Administration 
 
Toronto, July 13, 2006 – Jim Lynes, Acting President and CEO of Canada Lands Company CLC 
Limited (CLC) today announced the appointment of Barry K. Singer as the company’s new Vice 
President Administration. 
 
“I am very pleased to welcome Barry to the CLC senior management team” said Lynes.  “He brings 
to the table a wealth of experience that will prove most beneficial to the company.”   
 
Prior to joining CLC, Mr. Singer held senior executive roles in the telecommunications, 
transportation and resource sectors.  He holds a Bachelor of Common Law, Bachelor of Civil Law, 
and Bachelor of Arts Degree in Psychology from McGill University.  Mr. Singer is also a member of 
the Law Society of Upper Canada and the Canadian Bar Association. 
 
CLC is an arms-length federal Crown corporation reactivated in 1995 to optimize the financial and 
community value obtained from properties no longer required by the Government of Canada.  The 
company is self-financing, pays applicable taxes at all levels of government, and implements 
innovative property solutions to enhance the quality of life in communities where it operates.  Since 
its inception, the company has distributed hundreds of millions of dollars to the government as 
dividends, cash acquisitions and payments for properties. 
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For more information, please contact: 
 
Gordon McIvor  
Vice President, Public and Government Affairs 
Canada Lands Company CLC Limited (www.clc.ca)  
1-888-252-5263 
gmcivor@clc.ca 
 


